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Dear Students, Alumni, Site Supervisors, Employers, and Friends,  
   
We hope this message finds you well. We are writing to inform you of an important change regarding the 
Clinical Mental Health Counseling (CMHC) program at the Palm Coast location. The University has 
decided to close the Palm Coast location effective December 2025. We understand that this may be an 
unexpected announcement, and the JU CMHC faculty are committed to supporting our students and 
community stakeholders while minimizing barriers to successful program completion throughout this 
transition.  
 
Courses will continue in Palm Coast through December 2025. There will be no changes to the course 
offerings in the spring, summer, and fall 2025 semesters. Spring 2026 and summer 2026 courses will be 
offered at the Jacksonville University Arlington campus and in a hybrid modality. 
 
Town halls and advisory meetings are ongoing to support students and answer their questions. Faculty 
are working diligently with CACREP on a teach-out plan for Palm Coast students and we do not anticipate 
any impact to our accreditation status based on the closure of the Palm Coast location.   
 
We remain committed to our students’ success and are here to ensure that they receive the best possible 
education, training, and support as JU CMHC students.  
   
Sincerely,  
 

 
Sherri Jackson, Ph.D. 
Interim Provost & SVPAA  

 


